
We'd love to celebrate everyone's 
birthday. If you like please tell about your 
birthay date to Father Pawel or 
Bunny.  Thank you. 

Windows Renovation. Please, make a donation 

toward our church windows renovation. This is 

our next big project to fix broken windows and 

make our church better look. It was suggested by 

our Parish Committee to put extra $10 a week 

toward this project. It will be very appreciated.  

Last time we received another $50. Now we have 

$29,056. Thank you for all your donations.  

Our Goal for Church  

Windows Renovation is: $50,000 
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If anyone at Holy Mother of the Rosary Parish wishes to contact Fr. Pawel or to add 

something to the Sunday Bulletin please call at Rectory 413-592-2032 or email at: 

paulus75_75@yahoo.com 

Happy Birthday to all our  
January birthday people!  

1 Emily Dragon  

2 McKenzie Caney  

7 Alyssa Oxley  

14 Midge LeHenry 

17 Monika Lukaszewicz  

Mass Intentions 
 

January 29 

+ David Curylo 

Requested by Bunny Curylo 

_____________________________ 

No Mass on Tuesday this week 

_____________________________ 

February 5 

Mass Intention Available 

 

February 12 

+ Teresa Beczak 

Requested by Monika Lukaszewicz 

 

February 19 

Mass Intention Available 

 

February 26 

Mass Intention Available 

 

 

For all Mass intentions please 

contact  Fr. Pawel after Sunday 

Mass or anytime by phone or e-

mail. If you want to have your 

intention on anniversary or 

birthday please let him note 

earlier. First available date is: 

February 5, 2023.  Save Masses 

for 2023. 
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Sunday Mass  

10:00 AM 

Bulletin 

of the National Catholic Parish 

26 Bell Street 

Chicopee, MA 01013 

Phones: Rectory: (413) 592-2032 

Church hall: (413) 592-4744 

Rev. Pawel Lukaszewicz 

Pastor 

Cell: (413) 222-2851 

Or: (413) 218-8900  

Parish website: hmrpncc.org       

   Facebook: facebook.com/hmrpncc 

4th Sunday in Ordinary 
Time 



PRAYERS FOR THE SICK 

Helen Bozek - at home 

Francis Galat - Vero at South Hadley, MA  

John Hollywood - at home 

Theresa Kwatowski - at home 

Cyndi Michon - 18 Patrick St., Chicopee, MA 01020 

Ellen Mierzewski - Ruth’s House Assisted Living, 780 

Converse St., Longmeadow, MA 01106 

Valeria Peters - Arbors at Amherst, 130 University Dr. 

Amherst, MA 01002 

Stanley Placzek - at home 

PLEASE SAY A SPECIAL PRAYER AND SEND A 

CARD 

PASTORAL CARE AT HOME AND HOSPITAL 

If you have a family member at hospital or home unable to 

take part in Mass and Sacraments, please notify Father 

Pawel as soon as possible to set the day and time for pastoral 

visit. In case of emergency you can call Fr. Pawel at any time 

to ask for visit. 

PARISH ANNOUNCEMENTS 

• The Cemetery Committee will have a meeting 
after Mass next Sunday, January 29,2023.  

• Parish Committee meeting will be held on 
Sunday, February 12 after Mass. 

• Today after Mass you can purchase a soup to 
take out. 

• School of Christian Living for youth and kids 
will be held after Sunday Mass.  

• Tuesday Mass will be canceled. We will start 
these Masses again when will be the end of 
Winter.  

SUNDAY REFLECTION 

Today’s reading is the beginning of Jesus’ Sermon on the 

Mount, which is found in Matthew’s Gospel. The form of 

the Beatitudes found here is not unique to Jesus. 

Beatitudes are found in the Old Testament, in the psalms, 

and in wisdom literature, for example. They are a way to 

teach about who will find favor with God. 

We quickly note in this reading that the people whom 

Jesus calls “blessed” and “happy” are not people we think 

of as blessed or happy . . . the poor in spirit, the meek, the 

persecuted. This Gospel is one of reversals. Jesus’ 

blueprint for happiness reflects little of what the world 

might call happiness. 

“Blessed” is sometimes translated as happy, fortunate, 

or favored. In other words, Jesus is saying that divine 

favor is upon those who are poor, those who mourn, those 

who are persecuted. This news might have been 

welcome—and surprising—to the crowds who heard Jesus 

that day. 

The Beatitudes can be understood as a framework for 

Christian living. Our vocation as Christians is not to be 

first in this world, but rather to be first in the eyes of God. 

By referring to the good things that the faithful will 

experience, Matthew reminds us that those who act in the 

manner described in the Beatitudes will find their reward 

with God. 


